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 President’s Message:  

Greetings to all of you.  It's been a long time since we've been together. Considering the rough winter that we had, I'm glad that we didn't have to worry about getting to meetings.  We were saddened by the death of Wilma Gehrke, one of our long and faithful members.  She was a very dear person.  
There are only 3 meetings left before summer, and we have to seriously start working on the goals that we established last fall when we met with Pamela Rightsel, the state ambassador.  I know what we need to do, and we'll get started at this month's meeting.

There have been some technical problems with members not being contacted to make reservations for dinner.  Please contact Mechthild Ferguson or Patty Hopkins if you need to make a reservation but weren't contacted.  Finally, there is an executive board meeting at 6:00pm.  Please let me know if you are unable to attend.  I hope that all of you will make a serious effort to attend the chapter meeting.  I need your support.

Mary Sue Myers, President
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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of 
Omicron Chapter
Delta Kappa Gamma Society International
November 20, 2018
We started with the Pledge and our blessing before eating our buffet meal.
Program for the night:  Bill Harris, entrepreneur and educator, is from Lincoln, IL.  He went to school at U of I, and then went on to work in Wisconsin, where he still lives.  His company bought many hydro plants, including 24 current locations, and even owned the Dayton Dam.  They still own the Marseilles hydro station even though it’s not functioning.    His partnership with local schools (190 days of the year) brings lots of modern engineering and local history connections to the students he visits.  He does programs across Iowa, Wisconsin, Illinois, and Michigan.  Beyond this, he runs canoe and hiking/camping trips all across the country.   He brought 2 junior high students from local schools to help him and share their experiences.   One of the girls, Cadence, told us about her two summer trips from last summer up by Lake Superior and out in Colorado, where they had to make decisions, filter water, hike for miles, make camp, and do pretty much everything for themselves.  Bill showed us some pictures and movies about the Colorado trip she went on.  The program is called High Adventure.
His experiment for the night focused on how electricity is conducted through water. Cadence and brave volunteer Matt demonstrated the variables of current running through a tub of water that has electricity moving through it.   
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Business Meeting:
Committees:
Paula Freepartner did the drawings for the $200 for our teachers for classroom use.  Let us know (between January and May) what you did with the money in your classrooms.  Winners for the three groups were Alaina Weatherford, Stephanie Benson, and Marilee Applebee.  
Personal Growth and Services/Janna: If you still want to send money for the food drive, send it to Jan and Janna will get the donations together to send to the pantries.  The food banks really appreciate the money, since they can really buy so much more with the money.  Any juniors in college who want to apply for the $750 scholarship, those are due December 31st.  Have any candidates email Janna for applications.  
Cindy Christensen also has applications for her scholarship, too.
Programs/Patty:  March Program is Walt Willey!  He’s sharing ideas for Drama in the classroom.  We are talking about the possibility of making that program available for professional development hours.   (EDITOR'S NOTE:  That program has been changed.)
Please send your prayers out for Joe Misener.
Ways and Means/Judy:  Schwan’s is still continuing with 5% back through January 22nd.  We’ll try to do another run at Easter time.  (EDITOR'S NOTE:  The Schwan's Cares program has been discontinued.)
Cindy Christensen also suggested Buffalo Wild Wings as a resource for a fundraiser, too.
Women in the Arts/Teresa Cameron reminded us to bring gift cards for the Art Mart to the March meeting.
Correspondence:  Thank you notes received from scholarship winners, Delaney Miner and Sarah Cahill.  Thank you notes received from Pam Rightsel and Bev Johns.
New Chapter Goals
Membership: 
1. Inducting new members:  Bring a friend to a meeting and discuss what they liked or disliked about the meeting.  

2. Keeping our members:  Send notes to members who missed the meeting and follow up with a call to remind/invite

Programs
1. Plan programs who use people currently teaching to highlight new ideas in the classrooms

Marketing
1. Magnets:  Distribute 3x5 magnets about Omicron

Leadership
1. Have a system for the officers/committee chairs to share their responsibilities with the general membership, so that we know what office we might want to step into for the future.  Maybe we need to just get together a document of what each committee is doing.  Maybe we need to just highlight 3 committees at each meeting.  

2. Mentoring between officers/president and other members to help prepare people for being an officer.  In some places, there’s a continuous movement UP from 2nd, and 1st VP to Presidency, then past-president/nominating committee chair.

3. Maybe we should explore how we have leadership roles in other organizations
Singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma Song and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Marilee Applebee, Recording Secretary

Mary Sue Myers, President
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Committee Reports and News
Personal Growth and Services
March is the ONLY time we will be collecting for our Food Pantries this spring.  PLEASE be generous this month.  You can bring cash or write a check and note that it is for the Food Pantries  donations.
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In April we will be collecting for Under His Wings.  They are especially in need of:

Diapers-sizes 4-5

Baby wipes

Baby Lotion

Soap

Shampoo

Feminine Products

Thank you for all your support throughout the year.  Without all of you, none of it would be possible.
In May we will be recognizing our scholarship winner Cally Diss.

Programming Announcement!
We have a change of plans in the program for the March meeting. Walt Willey, who was to have presented the program, is having surgery and will be unable to attend. Instead, we'll have a program entitled, "When Irish Eyes Are Smiling," to celebrate St. Patrick's Day. A tenor soloist will sing snippets from some Irish songs, and we'll have games and prizes. Teresa is decorating! Members are encouraged to wear green if they can. Come and enjoy the fun and learn about the beautiful country of Ireland.
Women in the Arts from Char Farrell
Between our November and March meetings, our chapter had the opportunity to sponsor a candidate for a M. Josephine O’Neil grant. 
Carrie Thompson, the niece of my friend Gail Robertson, is a talented artist. With permission from President Mary Sue, I emailed grant information to Carrie and wrote a letter of recommendation for her from the chapter. I am happy to announce that Carrie was one of 4 young women selected to receive a $1,000 grant. She will be introduced at the Lambda State convention breakfast on Sunday, April 28th in Decatur.
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Carrie is the daughter of David and Theresa Thompson, who live in Marion, Illinois.  She is currently a junior at Millikin University.  Some of Carrie's Undergraduate Honors:
· National Art Honor Society president (2015-2016​)- restructured and organized an art show from the ground up saving the annual art show from cancellation 
· Editor and Chief of Collage Magazine (2018-present)- ​designs and puts together an approximate 60-page magazine each semester of college. 

· Agile Team Fellow- ​chosen to work with six other peers in our co-curricular program Agile Teams, where I help local entrepreneurs develop their businesses. 

· 1​st​ place in the Congressional Art Competition in 2016.  Artwork hanging in Cannon Tunnel in Washington DC for a year

· 40’ X 8’ Mural painted on my own in two months for Marion IL Park District and swim team (2018) 

Carrie is going to be working at an internship over the summer in her field.   Her long term plan is to create and build a freelance digital media business that specializes in the music industry. The goal is to help music artists and those associated with them by creating visuals to draw people into their product. 
Women in the Arts/Gift Cards

Once again, we are asking for donations of gift cards to raffle off at State Convention. Gift cards can be for any amount and should be from major chain stores and restaurants so they are good around the state of Illinois!  Teresa will take care of packaging and presenting, so all you have to do is bring in the cards!
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Ways and Means from Judy Hooper
Thank you to everyone who participated in the Schwan’s Cares fundraising event.  Your support of Omicron was greatly appreciated. However, Schwan’s is discontinuing the fundraising project because of slowing use of the program.  This is very unfortunate.  It was great for us while it lasted.  Soooo . . . stay tuned!
Finance/Dues Payment Change
At the 2018 International Convention, it was approved that commencing in June 2019, a member shall pay annual dues and fees no later than June 30th for the following fiscal year.  Dues and fees will remain the same.  Because of the change, Jan will be collecting dues for the next year during the April and May meetings, or you can send her a check before the June deadline.  
Monthly Treasurer’s Report

Balance as of 10/16/2018
   $12,654.36
Receipts:
Dues



          $86.00
Reservations 


        $546.00

Food Pantry


        $372.00

Reservations Unpaid

          $42.00

Schwan's


        $218.18


Total Receipts
        

     $1,264.18
Total Funds available
               $13,918.54



Expenses:

Pitsticks/26 Dinners

        $567.00

Omicron Scholarships: Applebee, Benson, 
Weatherford

        $600.00
T. Cameron/Women in the Arts     $100.00
Shephard Middle School/Harris Program 


Donation

          $50.00
Food Pantries (3) Grundy Co, IL Valley, 
Community Food Basket    $372.00
Lambda State Donations
        $195.00

DKG International Donations         $255.00
Schools for Africa

          $55.00

Marion Medical Mission/Malawi       $40.00

Bank Expenses:  Statement
            $4.00
Lambda State/(3) 40 yr pins
          $94.50

Total Expenses
           
      $2,332.50


Balance 


    $11,586.04
2017-2018 Projects


Al Cans
                     $73.00



Blueberries                      $1,850.37

Food Pantry

        $372.00


Schwann's

        $218.18

Total
                             $2,513.55
CD Information 

Edward Jones $6,000 Three year @1.95 maturing 10/5/20   Cash $399.90
Eureka Savings $1246.50 @ 1.5% maturing 3/13/20
Mendota State Bank:  $2,164.39  2.0% for 14 mo.
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Congratulations to Stephanie Benson's mother, Christine Benson for being named by Governor Pritzker to the state board of education. Christine Benson is one of nine appointments that Pritzker hopes to have confirmed by the Illinois Senate.  
Two workshop/educational opportunities:
Event #1
 Are you working with students or adults with mental health challenges?  What do you do when someone talks about suicide?  How do you interact with individuals who are depressed?
Come to a pre-convention workshop on Friday April 26, 2019 at the Decatur Area Conference Center.  This workshop will be held from 1:30 p.m.-4 p.m. Professional Development Hours will be given and the workshop is open to anyone.  There is a nominal registration fee of $10.   To attend please complete the form attached.  This workshop is on a first come first serve basis.
 
3.  Event #2
The annual Delta Kappa Gamma, Illinois conference will be held from Friday, April 26-April 28, 2019, at the Decatur Conference Center.  Poster sessions, ten minute takeaways, and one hour sessions for all interests will be held.  PDs are given for certain one hour sessions. To register:  go to:  http://www.deltakappagamma.org/IL/

In memory of Wilma Gehrke
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Wilma N. Gehrke, 87, of Morris, formerly of Mazon, passed away Sunday afternoon, February 24, 2019 at The Gardens at Park Pointe in Morris.

Born May 17, 1931 in New Holland, Illinois, she was the daughter of Herman and Mabel (Raber) Gehrke.  She graduated from New Holland High School, received her B.A. Degree in Education from Illinois State University and later attended the University of Illinois in Champaign where she got her Masters Degree.  For her entire thirty three year teaching career she was the home economics teacher at MVK High School retiring in 1988.

She was a member of the Bethlehem Lutheran Church, several professional teacher organizations, and had a volunteering spirit which was never ending. In lieu of flowers, memorials may be given to the Joliet Area Community Hospice or the Gardens at Park Pointe.
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Our next meeting will be Tuesday, March 19th at Pitsticks in Ottawa 
Executive Board Meeting at 6pm

Dinner at 6:30pm for $21
Program:  "When Irish Eyes are Smiling!"
Wear your Green!

Committee Reports:  As Needed
Bring Gift Cards for our Art Mart Raffle!

As Always--Bring Cans! 
As Always--Bring Coins!
Delta Kappa Gamma
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